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or (d). The action leakage rate is the 
maximum design flow rate that the 
leak detection system (LDS) can re-
move without the fluid head on the 
bottom liner exceeding 1 foot. The ac-
tion leakage rate must include an ade-
quate safety margin to allow for uncer-
tainties in the design (e.g., slope, hy-
draulic conductivity, thickness of 
drainage material), construction, oper-
ation, and location of the LDS, waste 
and leachate characteristics, likeli-
hood and amounts of other sources of 
liquids in the LDS, and proposed re-
sponse actions (e.g., the action leakage 
rate must consider decreases in the 
flow capacity of the system over time 
resulting from siltation and clogging, 
rib layover and creep of synthetic com-
ponents of the system, overburden 
pressures, etc.). 

(b) To determine if the action leak-
age rate has been exceeded, the owner 
or operator must convert the weekly 
flow rate from the monitoring data ob-
tained under § 264.254(c) to an average 
daily flow rate (gallons per acre per 
day) for each sump. Unless the Re-
gional Administrator approves a dif-
ferent calculation, the average daily 
flow rate for each sump must be cal-
culated weekly during the active life 
and closure period. 

[57 FR 3489, Jan. 29, 1992, as amended at 71 
FR 40273, July 14, 2006] 

§ 264.253 Response actions. 
(a) The owner or operator of waste 

pile units subject to § 264.251 (c) or (d) 
must have an approved response action 
plan before receipt of waste. The re-
sponse action plan must set forth the 
actions to be taken if the action leak-
age rate has been exceeded. At a min-
imum, the response action plan must 
describe the actions specified in para-
graph (b) of this section. 

(b) If the flow rate into the leak de-
tection system exceeds the action leak-
age rate for any sump, the owner or op-
erator must: 

(1) Notify the Regional Adminis-
trator in writing of the exceedance 
within 7 days of the determination; 

(2) Submit a preliminary written as-
sessment to the Regional Adminis-
trator within 14 days of the determina-
tion, as to the amount of liquids, likely 
sources of liquids, possible location, 

size, and cause of any leaks, and short- 
term actions taken and planned; 

(3) Determine to the extent prac-
ticable the location, size, and cause of 
any leak; 

(4) Determine whether waste receipt 
should cease or be curtailed, whether 
any waste should be removed from the 
unit for inspection, repairs, or con-
trols, and whether or not the unit 
should be closed; 

(5) Determine any other short-term 
and long-term actions to be taken to 
mitigate or stop any leaks; and 

(6) Within 30 days after the notifica-
tion that the action leakage rate has 
been exceeded, submit to the Regional 
Administrator the results of the anal-
yses specified in paragraphs (b) (3), (4), 
and (5) of this section, the results of ac-
tions taken, and actions planned. 
Monthly thereafter, as long as the flow 
rate in the leak detection system ex-
ceeds the action leakage rate, the 
owner or operator must submit to the 
Regional Administrator a report sum-
marizing the results of any remedial 
actions taken and actions planned. 

(c) To make the leak and/or remedi-
ation determinations in paragraphs (b) 
(3), (4), and (5) of this section, the 
owner or operator must: 

(1)(i) Assess the source of liquids and 
amounts of liquids by source, 

(ii) Conduct a fingerprint, hazardous 
constituent, or other analyses of the 
liquids in the leak detection system to 
identify the source of liquids and pos-
sible location of any leaks, and the 
hazard and mobility of the liquid; and 

(iii) Assess the seriousness of any 
leaks in terms of potential for escaping 
into the environment; or 

(2) Document why such assessments 
are not needed. 

[57 FR 3489, Jan. 29, 1992] 

§ 264.254 Monitoring and inspection. 
(a) During construction or installa-

tion, liners (except in the case of exist-
ing portions of piles exempt from 
§ 264.251(a)) and cover systems (e.g., 
membranes, sheets, or coatings) must 
be inspected for uniformity, damage, 
and imperfections (e.g., holes, cracks, 
thin spots, or foreign materials). Im-
mediately after construction or instal-
lation: 
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Environmental Protection Agency § 264.258 

(1) Synthetic liners and covers must 
be inspected to ensure tight seams and 
joints and the absence of tears, punc-
tures, or blisters; and 

(2) Soil-based and admixed liners and 
covers must be inspected for imperfec-
tions including lenses, cracks, chan-
nels, root holes, or other structural 
non-uniformities that may cause an in-
crease in the permeability of the liner 
or cover. 

(b) While a waste pile is in operation, 
it must be inspected weekly and after 
storms to detect evidence of any of the 
following: 

(1) Deterioration, malfunctions, or 
improper operation of run-on and run- 
off control systems; 

(2) Proper functioning of wind dis-
persal control systems, where present; 
and 

(3) The presence of leachate in and 
proper functioning of leachate collec-
tion and removal systems, where 
present. 

(c) An owner or operator required to 
have a leak detection system under 
§ 264.251(c) must record the amount of 
liquids removed from each leak detec-
tion system sump at least once each 
week during the active life and closure 
period. 

[47 FR 32359, July 26, 1982, as amended at 50 
FR 4514, Jan. 31, 1985; 50 FR 28748, July 15, 
1985; 57 FR 3489, Jan. 29, 1992] 

§ 264.255 [Reserved] 

§ 264.256 Special requirements for ig-
nitable or reactive waste. 

Ignitable or reactive waste must not 
be placed in a waste pile unless the 
waste and waste pile satisfy all appli-
cable requirements of 40 CFR part 268, 
and: 

(a) The waste is treated, rendered, or 
mixed before or immediately after 
placement in the pile so that: 

(1) The resulting waste, mixture, or 
dissolution of material no longer meets 
the definition of ignitable or reactive 
waste under § 261.21 or § 261.23 of this 
chapter; and 

(2) Section 264.17(b) is complied with; 
or 

(b) The waste is managed in such a 
way that it is protected from any ma-

terial or conditions which may cause it 
to ignite or react. 

[47 FR 32359, July 26, 1982, as amended at 55 
FR 22685, June 1, 1990] 

§ 264.257 Special requirements for in-
compatible wastes. 

(a) Incompatible wastes, or incom-
patible wastes and materials, (see ap-
pendix V of this part for examples) 
must not be placed in the same pile, 
unless § 264.17(b) is complied with. 

(b) A pile of hazardous waste that is 
incompatible with any waste or other 
material stored nearby in containers, 
other piles, open tanks, or surface im-
poundments must be separated from 
the other materials, or protected from 
them by means of a dike, berm, wall, or 
other device. 

(c) Hazardous waste must not be 
piled on the same base where incom-
patible wastes or materials were pre-
viously piled, unless the base has been 
decontaminated sufficiently to ensure 
compliance with § 264.17(b). 

§ 264.258 Closure and post-closure 
care. 

(a) At closure, the owner or operator 
must remove or decontaminate all 
waste residues, contaminated contain-
ment system components (liners, etc.), 
contaminated subsoils, and structures 
and equipment contaminated with 
waste and leachate, and manage them 
as hazardous waste unless § 261.3(d) of 
this chapter applies. 

(b) If, after removing or decontami-
nating all residues and making all rea-
sonable efforts to effect removal or de-
contamination of contaminated compo-
nents, subsoils, structures, and equip-
ment as required in paragraph (a) of 
this section, the owner or operator 
finds that not all contaminated sub-
soils can be practicably removed or de-
contaminated, he must close the facil-
ity and perform post-closure care in ac-
cordance with the closure and post-clo-
sure care requirements that apply to 
landfills (§ 264.310). 

(c)(1) The owner or operator of a 
waste pile that does not comply with 
the liner requirements of § 264.251(a)(1) 
and is not exempt from them in accord-
ance with § 264.250(c) or § 264.251(b), 
must: 

VerDate Mar<15>2010 15:13 Aug 20, 2010 Jkt 220167 PO 00000 Frm 00469 Fmt 8010 Sfmt 8010 Y:\SGML\220167.XXX 220167jd
jo

ne
s 

on
 D

S
K

8K
Y

B
LC

1P
R

O
D

 w
ith

 C
F

R


		Superintendent of Documents
	2014-08-27T12:08:18-0400
	US GPO, Washington, DC 20401
	Superintendent of Documents
	GPO attests that this document has not been altered since it was disseminated by GPO




